A letter concerning the Focolare

At last after a longer pause You’ve again launched into an attack on the Focolare. Yet it was mere repetition of that which had been said before. It would need proving that on a worldwide scale their organization is in fact secretly directed by Freemasons. The Focolare movement has very strong links with state apparatus. The Focolarines have their people everywhere, in different offices, in science, education, government, business etc. Moreover, the chief bosses certainly are the former StB agents (note: State Security Committee). Exactly as You write. They do not need the property for the sake of the Church, but for their own. They want to tunnel under the Church and then to bury her bit by bit so that she will no more motivate anyone to choose to live a God-consecrated life. The Church will be disintegrated and secularized... She will employ more laymen than God-consecrated celibates; and this is the project of Jewish Freemasons, that eventually the clergy and religious should try to admit different people, non-celibates, to ordain women etc. This is the project of a new Church without Christ. 

13th June 2008

X.Y.

Reply:

Dear brother in Christ,

we understand that You do not want Your name published if You have such a sharp view of the Focolare, and obviously You also have some painful experience with this Church organization. You write that it would need proving that the Focolare is in fact secretly directed by Freemasons. We respond – if it is true, we believe that somebody else will prove it in due time. Our service to the Church was to clearly express that the Focolare is not founded on truth but that this movement avoids the spirit of truth and repentance. Therefore one cannot speak here about true conversion or following of Christ. That the Focolare is covertly directed by Freemasons we neither deny nor claim. But what we do claim publicly is that the Focolare is a sect inside the Catholic Church. 

You used a formulation that the Focolare wants to tunnel under the Church and that our notice regarding Church property is topical! We reacted to Archbp. Graubner’s statement from the last month, wherein he uncompromisingly claimed the Church property and made thieves of the Czech government. That was why we pointed out again the property which the Focolare had stolen from the widow K.Š. from Prague. We also reminded of our own experience with the theft of our small house in Sázava and of the covert efforts of the Focolare to steal the Benedictine property in Emmaus.

As for Your hint about ordination of women, secularization of the Church and finally a Church without Christ (cf. syncretism of the founder), this is, unfortunately, a realistic description.

We are really grateful to the Focolare leadership, especially to Bishop L. Hučko that he actually forced us to think over the substance of the Focolare and over how great danger it represents to the Church!

In Christ,

the bishops of the UGCC

+ Metoděj, OSBM

+ Eliáš, OSBM

+ Markian, OSBM

+ Samuel 
Pidhirtsi, 19th June 2008
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